
 

   
 

December 9, 2024 

Supreme Court update 

Thank you to all of our supporters who are continuing to pray about our Supreme Court 
petition to protect Oak Flat. As you may know, the Supreme Court considered our petition 
for the first time at its conference on December 6, 2024. However, we received word today 
that the Court intends to consider it again at the Court’s next conference on December 13, 
2024. Under that schedule, we could hear on December 13 or 16 whether the Court will 
take our case. Or the Court may take additional time for further consideration.  

Either way, we take this as an encouraging sign that the Court is devoting extra time to our 
case and giving it careful examination. We ask all of our supporters to continue praying 
that the Justices will agree to hear our case and protect Oak Flat—just as the sacred 
places of other faiths have long been protected throughout the country. Thank you again 
for your support. 


